
We would like to take the opportunity to acknowledge the report’s key findings, and reiterate the 
role Barnardos plays as a leading children’s charity in contributing to further improvements across 
the sector, alongside Oranga Tamariki and other government agencies. Further, we acknowledge 
that this report is in the same year in which the Royal Commission of Inquiry into Abuse in State and 
Faith-based Care released its final report, Whanaketia- through pain and trauma, from darkness to 
light was released.   

Barnardos is committed to learning from survivor experiences and alongside Aroturuki Tamariki 
report findings. We recognise both the need and the opportunity to foster lasting change by 
strengthening the care networks surrounding our tamariki, rangatahi, and whānau.  


